
 

 

 

I, Sharla Bynum, City Council Chair, hereby determine that conducting the City Council 

meeting at an anchor location presents a substantial risk to the health and safety of those who 

may be present at the anchor location.  The World Health Organization, the President of the 

United States, The Governor of Utah, the County Health Department and Mayor, and the 

Mayor of South Salt Lake City have all recognized a global pandemic exists related to the 

new strain of the coronavirus, SARS- CoV-2.   Due to the State of emergency caused by the 

global pandemic, I find that conducting a meeting at an anchor location under the current state 

of public health emergency constitutes a substantial risk to the health and safety of those who 

may be present at the location.  

 

Dated: March 4, 2021 

 

Signed:______/s/ Sharla Bynum_____________________ 

 

South Salt Lake City Council 

Work Meeting 

 

Public notice is hereby given that the South Salt Lake City Council will hold a Work 

Meeting on Wednesday, March 10, 2021 in the City Council Chambers, 220 East Morris 

Avenue, Suite 200, commencing at 6:00 p.m., or as soon thereafter as possible. 

 

 

Conducting:  Sharla Bynum  

 

MATTERS FOR DISCUSSION: 

 

1. Poly Platform Presentation    Natalie Pinkney 

 

2. Green Waste Discussion    Sharen Hauri  

 

3. Visioning – Budget Priorities (continued)  Lindsey Ferrari 

  

 

     Posted March 5, 2021 

 

      Those needing auxiliary communicative aids or other services for this meeting should contact   

      Craig Burton at 801-483-6027, giving at least 24 hours’ notice.             
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CITY OF SOUTH SALT LAKE 

CITY COUNCIL WORK MEETING 

 

COUNCIL MEETING  Wednesday March 10, 2020 

6:00 p.m.  

 

CITY OFFICES  220 East Morris Avenue #200 

South Salt Lake, Utah 84115 

 

PRESIDING  Council Chair Sharla Bynum 

CONDUCTING  Council Chair Sharla Bynum 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: 

           Sharla Bynum, Ray deWolfe, LeAnne Huff, Portia Mila, Natalie Pinkney,  

           Shane Siwik and Corey Thomas 

 

STAFF PRESENT: 

Mayor Cherie Wood 

Hannah Vickery, City Attorney 

Jack Carruth, Police Chief 

Terry Addison, Fire Chief  

Kyle Kershaw, Finance Director 

Dennis Pay, City Engineer 

Aaron Wiet, Parks and Recreation Director 

Mont Roosendaal, Public Assets Director 

Alexandra White, Community Development Director 

Sharen Hauri, Urban Design Director 

Kelli Meranda, Promise South Salt Lake Director 

Lindsey Edwards, Homeless Outreach and Strategies Director 

Rodger Hoffman, Deputy Fire Chief 

Randy Sant, Economic Development Consultant 

RuthAnne Oakey-Frost, Assistant City Attorney 

Danielle Croyle, Public Information Officer 

Dave Alexander, Streets Division Manager 

Cody Coggle, Police Sergeant 

Chad Leetham, Police Officer 

Taylor Greenwell, City Planner 

Julie Taylor, Public Relations Coordinator 

Crystal Makin, Staff Accountant 

BJ Allen, GIS Specialist/IT 

 Craig Burton, City Recorder 

 Ariel Andrus, Deputy City Recorder 
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Matters for Discussion 

 
1.   Poly Platform Presentation.  Representative of Poly Platform, Kamel Greene, presented 

information to the Council. A copy is attached and incorporated by this reference.  
 

2.   Green Waste Discussion. Urban Livability Director, Sharen Hauri, said City staff 

recently had a discussion with Ace Disposal about what it would take to get a green 

waste program started in South Salt Lake. She talked about what Ace offers and 

whether or not green waste disposal would work in the City. A survey was done to see 

how many residents are interested in this program. She discussed the number of 

residents that responded to that survey and added this survey was done three years ago 

and it may need to be revisited.     

 

Finance Director, Kyle Kershaw, said Ace would require a 60-75% participation rate 

from City residents in order to offer curbside green waste service. He discussed the cost 

of this service and what factors that entails.  

 

The Council discussed alternative possibilities for green waste and also conducting 

another survey for green waste. 

 

3.   Visioning – Budget Priorities Discussion. Consultant, Lindsey Ferrari, led the 

budgeting conversation and shared the Council’s top budget priorities. A copy is 

attached and incorporated by this reference. 

 

The Council had a lengthy discussion on what they feel the top budget priority should 

be. A majority of the Council thinks the creation of a storm water utility fee is the 

number one priority for this year’s budget. Another top priority was employee raises 

and keeping up with the steps for public safety.  

 

There was more discussion on the other items on the top priorities list and what may or 

may not belong on the list.  

 

The budget discussion will be continued to a future meeting. 

 

 The meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m.  

 

 

 

      ____________________________________ 

      Sharla Bynum, Council Chair 

 

 

 

_____________________________________ 

Craig D. Burton, City Recorder 

craig_burton
Typewritten Text
/s/ Sharla Bynum

craig_burton
Typewritten Text
/s/ Craig D. Burton





http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hABBV5IirGQ






THANK YOU!  



South Salt Lake City Council Budget Priorities  

 

Project/Issue     Score 

Stormwater Utility Fee   11 

Tiller/Engine truck for Fire Dept.  6 

Public Works Campus    5 

Police/Crime prevention   5 

Street Lighting     5 

Employee raises     3 

Civilian Review board    3 

Parking Enforcement    2 

Resident committee on budget  1 

Speeding on Mill Creek Way   1 
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